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Hart County Board of Assessors

P.O. Box 810
165 W. Franklin Street

Hartwell, GA  30643

Board Members:  
James McMullan, Chairman

Anne Thompson

Lloyd Cowart

Ronda Starks
Garner Peck 
 The Hart County Board of Assessors met Thursday October 1, 2009 for a regular monthly meeting at the GMASS office building. Those in attendance were Board of Assessor members: James McMullan, Chairman, Anne Thompson, Lloyd Cowart, Garner Peck & Ronda Starks. Also in attendance were Rebecca Duncan, Chief Appraiser, Bruce Grant, Associate Chief Appraiser, Missy Carter, Secretary and members of GMASS staff.
Missy Carter took minutes for this meeting.  

Mr. McMullan, Chairman, called the meeting to order at 9:30 A.M. and Mr. Cowart opened with prayer.

Motion was made by Mr. Peck to approve the agenda as presented. Motion was seconded by Mrs. Thompson. Motion was passed by unanimous consent. 

Motion was made by Mr. Peck to approve the September 17, 2009 minutes as presented. Motion was seconded by Mrs. Thompson. Motion was passed by unanimous consent.

Mrs. Duncan informed the Board the minutes from the September 29, 2009 special called meeting will be available for approval at the next board meeting.

Revaluation Update

Almost all of the data entry has been completed with only 158 parcels that were gated/poultry farms and 270 parcels with problems. Mrs. Duncan will soon begin to run reports looking for parcels that may have missed data entry. GMASS is scheduled to give a quarterly report to the Board of Commissioners on October 13th. Mrs. Duncan also notified the board that they will meet the county attorney, county administrator, city officials, and county commissioners on October 14th to discuss the upcoming schedule for preparing to send assessment notices. 
Mapping Update
No update was given.
Chief Appraiser’s Report
Mrs. Duncan informed the board that Mrs. Jackie Hix’s last day was September 30th as a result of a memo indicating that no temporary or part time funds would be available for the department. 
Mrs. Duncan noted the need to request funds from the Board of Commissioners for postage and paper at the October 13th meeting. 

Motion was made by Mr. Cowart to approve the $50,285 monthly GMASS invoice and the $7,632 invoice for 3,816 parcels of data entry. Motion was seconded by Mr. Peck. Motion was passed by unanimous consent.  

The next meeting of the Board of Assessors will be Wednesday, October 7th at 9:00 A.M. 
There being no further business, Mr. Cowart made a motion to adjourn the meeting.  Motion was seconded by Mr. Peck. Motion passed by unanimous consent.
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* Documents are attached to the original minutes in the Tax Assessors Office. 
